St Vincent Primary School

East Kilbride

Parent Council

Minutes of Meeting held on Wednesday 26th April 2017
Members of Council

Paula Ferguson, Chair


Celeste Dickson, Vice Chair


Olive Thomas, Treasurer


Carol Anne Gilmore (parent member)
Sharon Hamilton (parent member)

 Danielle Timmons (DHT)

Liz Blake (class teacher)


Anne Kew (parent member)


Suzanne Cullen (parent member)
Bonnie Salinas (parent member)
David Kelly (parent member)


Eileen Tompkins (HT)


Lucy Carroll (parent member)

Lisa Miller (parent member)


Yvonne Boyle (APT)


Lorena  Zilo (APT)


Gerard Gordon (Church Rep)



Grace Gordon (mins secy)*

Pamela Duff
Attendees

Paula Ferguson

Pamela Duff*

Olive Thomas

David Kelly

Eileen Tompkins

Liz Blake

Danielle Timmons
Lorenza Ziolo

Councillor Archie Buchanan

Celeste Dickson

Gerard Gordon

Suzanne Cullen

Bonnie Salinas

Andrew  Seeley

Grace Gordon (mins)*
1.
Opening Prayer and Welcome

Agenda was issued and is reflected in these minutes. Chair opened meeting with welcome and thanks to everyone for attending.       Meeting continued with prayer by Church Rep.
2.  Apologies

Sharon Hamilton 

Yvonne Boyle

 Carol Anne Gilmore 
Anne Kew

3. Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting dated 1st February 2017
Minutes were taken as read and approved.
4.
Matters arising from previous minutes held on 1st February 2017
· 400th Anniversary of St Vincent de Paul – Head Teacher informed meeting that Archbishop Cushley will be celebrating this feast to honour St Vincent de Paul with Mass at Carfin. It is anticipated that some classes will attend, more details at a later date.









Action:
HT
· 70th Celebrations of East Kilbride – Work in progress with P7 




Action: P7
· Underpass adjacent to school – enquiries were made by parent who had suggested that underpass could be transformed by artistic graffiti (with SLC’s permission), however Councillor Buchanan informed meeting that to remove graffiti is somewhat expensive and time consuming and that there was no guarantee that artistic graffiti would not be damaged by unlawful graffiti.  Parent agreed to source funding and availability of artist.












Action:
CD
5.
Pupil Council – there was no Pupil council present at this meeting.
6. 
Headteacher’s Report attached (the following is a brief resume of report)
Staffing and Enrolment Update
47 – P7 children going from the school, to-date it is confirmed that intake for August will be 47 children, however as in previous years, final numbers are not available until placing requests are processed.  Whilst the school try to name the teacher for each class for new term this cannot always be available until the school role is complete.
Permanent Principal Teachers Mrs Yvonne Boyle and Mrs Lorena Zilo have been appointed and will job share.

Looking Back – see report

School Improvement Plan 2016/2017
- see report.
From a practical point of view the Head Teacher indicated that the air conditioning  has not been working properly for a considerable time  in one of the windowless rooms used for meetings   This can be uncomfortable for staff and visitors if there are a number of people in the room. Councillor Buchanan agreed to check this over before leaving the meeting and will report to this matter to SLC









Action:
AB

Depute Head informed meeting that the school now has a Science workroom funded from a share of Rolls Royce Science Prize where pupils and teachers can work together exploring various aspects of science.

Pupil Equity Funding
see report 

· Breakfast cafe will commence on  Tuesday 2nd May at 8.15 – 8.45

· SEEMIS texting – communication with parents is of prime importance to the school, therefore it is essential that parents keep the school updated as to their current mobile number.

· P7 will be celebrating Confirmation on 24th May – tea will be provided by fund raising committee in hall
Normally two classes celebrate the Sacrament of Confirmation however due to the high class numbers and the limited accommodation in the church, Bishop Toal  has kindly agreed to celebrate the Sacrament of Confirmation on an annual basis for St Vincent Primary School. Therefore P6 going into P7 next term will celebrate in 2018.
· Maths day will be held on 6th June –Following last year’s success Mrs Bannon has agreed to host another Maths Day.   Volunteers are needed for this day.  Your support is greatly appreciated.

· P7 graduation assembly and afternoon tea 15th June

· P7 leavers Mass will be celebrated on 22nd June 2017

School closes on Tuesday 27th June
7.  Fund Raising Group Update
Current funds are £3500.  School has requested funding for sports equipment and outdoor learning resources
Members agreed to suggestion put forward by Fund raising committee to host a family Bar-B-Q after the school’s sports day  on 16th June.










Action: Fund Raising Committee

First Communicants Day 6th May 10.30 Mass followed by tea/cake for children in school, funded by Fund Raising 

Committee.  As in previous years, the committee are looking for parent volunteers from P3 classes (who will be celebrating their First communion in 2018), to help host the tea in school hall.   Your support will be greatly appreciated.

Final Term School Disco
- 6th June 
8.
Correspondence – No correspondence 
9.
Any Other Business 

· Meeting was informed of the death of  Liz Highet’s mother. Suggestion made for card to be sent to Liz who is the School’s Co-ordinator for Scotland Reads.






Action: GG
· *A floral bouquet was presented to Grace Gordon following her resignation from the Parent Council after a period of nine years.  Pamela Duff has kindly stepped in to fulfil this role.  Grace thanked the council and also thanked Councillor Buchanan for his support to the minute secretary in resolving  various issues outwith the school’s boundary e.g. path lighting, Underpass problems, water ingress on paths to mention a few.

· Suggestion put forward to encourage at least one parent from every class to become  a member of the Parent Council, it is acknowledged that this role is undertaken on a volunteer basis, however, meeting considered that it would be helpful if one parent was able to bring ideas or suggestions to the meeting from both parents and pupils of each class.
10.
Date of next meeting
Wednesday, 17th August 2017 at 7.00 pm
Meeting closed at 9.00 pm with prayer by Church Rep.
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